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MINUTES 
March 9, 2015
CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending
Present:
John Marino


Chairman
Mark Lancaster


Iredell County

Morris Sample


Lincoln County
Bill Young


Mecklenburg County

John Gerke


Catawba County
Staff Present
Ron Shoultz


Executive Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Bill Johnson


Administrator
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the February 9, 2015 meeting, Commissioner Sample made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Lancaster seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously. 
After a review of the minutes from the February 12, 2015 Special Meeting, Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Sample seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously. 
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Ron Shoultz reported on the following items:
· When minutes of the LNMC are drafted, they are loaded on the LNMC website as pending. Once approved, they are moved to an approved status.
· Staff will be going to Raleigh to attend an annual Aquatic Weed Council meeting. This meeting has been rescheduled for March 20, 2015. We will be advocating our position to obtain a permit to insert grass-eating carp into Lake Norman this year.
· The Resolution for Lake Authority passed has been sent to the four counties. To date, Mecklenburg and Lincoln counties have approved with Catawba and Iredell counties to address in near future.
· The Special Meeting on 3/12 with the Water Management Group was very informative and beneficial. It was stated at the meeting that the concerns previously expressed by the LNMC will be addressed in an addendum to the Water Supply Master Plan to be presented to the Stakeholder Advisory Team in a few months. LNMC is a member of the Stakeholder Advisory Team and looks forward to reviewing the proposed addendums.

· On March 12, 2015, there will be a meeting on the transition of law enforcement responsibilities on Lake Norman.

· LNMC budget requests will be reviewed by Lincoln and Catawba counties in the month of March.
· Boater Safety and Information Class schedules were reviewed and this information is posted on the LNMC website.

· On 3/26/15, the Charter Boat Committee will be meeting to review applications.

Reports – Enforcement
Charlotte Mecklenburg Lake Patrol
Officer Echerd reported that activity on the lake has been very low with 167 hours of service. The Lake Patrol had an information booth at the boat show and assisted with the CIAA basketball tournament in Charlotte. One pontoon boat was recovered on the lake and it was returned to the owner.
Cornelius Police Department

No report
Iredell County Sheriff
No report. 
Catawba County 
No report

Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Robertson communicated there will be a major exercise conducted on Lake Norman on 5/9/15. The purpose of the exercise is to test reactions and preparedness of law enforcement units and other first responders on the lake. The exercise will be centered around a staged fire on the vessel, Lady of the Lake. The goal of this exercise is to establish a standard action plan for large scale events occurring on Lake Norman. Officer Scott Strickland, who is stationed in Iredell County, was presented the MADD Hero Award by the state chapter of the Mothers Against Drunk Driving. There will be a Turkey Call seminar at Gander Mountain on 3/27/15. Boater Safety classes were reviewed and registration can be completed on the NC Wildlife website. There was a discussion about fishing licenses for property owners desiring to fish on their own property. A property owner can fish on his/her property without a license, but non property owners must obtain a license. There is a license available to cover all individuals fishing on one’s property.
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Kluttz shared that he attended the LNMC Special Meeting on 2/12/15 and found the information presented by the Water Management Group to be very interesting and it has helped him better understand the Master Plan. The lake level is at 96.6 and target is 95.6 with the minimum elevation being 92.5.The May target is 98, recreational level, and conditions are excellent for achieving this level. 
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

No report
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Richard Todd reported on the public education class scheduled for Saturday, 3/14, as well as a Sea Scout program included in this class agenda. There are monthly membership meetings of the Power Squadron and one is scheduled for 3/10/15. The Power Squadron will be conducting its first water activity
on 4/11/15 which will be the Blessing of the Fleet. This activity will be broadcasted on FM radios for those within a 100 yard radius. 
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
No report
DOT/Highway 150 Bridge Repair

No report 
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality

No report
ADOPT-an-Island Program
No report. 
NC Wildlife Federation
No report
Catawba Riverkeeper Foundation
No report
Comments from the Public
No report
Committee Reports
ATON Committee
Commissioner Young reviewed the current status of ATON repairs on the lake. The contractor has been advised of needed repairs and Marker 4 sign should be replaced within 10 days. 150 Bridge lights will be checked for current operating status. 
Hydrilla Committee

Bob Elliott reported the Aquatic Weed Council meeting has been rescheduled for 3/20/15.
The Boater Education

Commissioner Gerke reiterated the boater education classes previously mentioned in this meeting and posted on the LNMC website.
Charter Boat Committee 
Commissioner Sample reported the Charter Boat Committee is scheduled to meet 3/26/15 to review charter boat applications to be presented to the LNMC at its April meeting.
No Wake Buoy
No report
Rafting Committee

No report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None
Rafting Applications 
None. Executive Director reported that the annual Golden Boys rafting event is forthcoming and we should be receiving the application at the April meeting. 
Variances
None
Other: 
None
FERC Applications
None




Administrative Matters 

No report
Chairman Marino thanked everyone for attending and asked for a motion to adjourn.
Commissioner Sample made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned.

